## THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF ST. JOSEPH

P.O. Box 187
Richards Landing, ON POR 1J0
Telephone: 705-246-2625
Fax: 705-246-3142

www.stjosephtownship.com

Nov. 15, 2019

The Town of Kingsville
Attn: Jennifer Astrologo, Director of Cooperate Services/Clerk
2021 Division Road North
Kingsville, ON
N9Y 2Y9

Dear Ms. Astrologo:

Thank you for your resolution of October 15, 2019, regarding Local Health Care Services in Ontario.

At its meeting of Nov. 6, 2019 the Council of The Township of St. Joseph endorsed your resolution and agree with your position that the Ontario Government should halt the closures of, mergers of, and cuts to our local health care services including Public Health Care Units, land ambulance services, hospitals and long term care homes.

We appreciate your attention to this detrimental change to health care services in Ontario, which affects all residents of Ontario regardless of their Municipality. If you require additional information, or support, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours truly,

Carol O. Trainor, A.M.C.T.

Clerk Administrator

sg

cc. Doug Ford, Premiere of Ontario Minister of Health, Christine Elliott M. Mantha, MPP Algoma-Manitoulin A. Horwath, Leader Official Opposition Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)

RECEIVED NOV 2 5 2019